
Superintendent Report

1/27

We have received another $1.3 million from the insurance company for the hail damage. 
Altogether, we have received over $3 million. East and West Minico have had the damaged units 
replaced. DSC should be next, followed by Minico.

The new AG building continues to move toward completion. It is about 69% complete. We 
continue to have weekly meetings with the Peterson Brothers.

A secondary meeting was held to discuss summer school. A couple of points were ironed out, and 
Tim Behunin will continue to complete the application for the state department. The secondary 
summer school will be held at West Minico, with the Migrant program being held at Paul 
Elementary. Minidoka Jr. High will also hold their own program at the DSC.

The district received $11 million for school facilities funding (HB 521). We can expect to receive 
approximately $6 million more by the end of February.

All materials and information regarding the audit have been submitted to the auditor. The hope is 
that he can have everything compiled for the Board by February’s meeting.


